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	 The shift from physical to virtual gatherings because of the COVID-19 
pandemic presented challenges to the Children’s Ministry with children 
aged 3-12 years old. Questions arose: “How can children understand the 
Bible story through a screen?” “How can we make them feel connected 
and cared for without meeting them physically?” “How can we have fun 
activities despite the distance?” 

In spite of these concerns, our Junior Church teachers rose to the challenge and came 
up with many creative ways to not only teach the Bible to children, but to also show 
love and concern for them and their families.

Some teachers would send lesson booklets with activities to their students’ houses 
to help better explain the Bible lessons. Others incorporated online games and video 
lessons.

 
Junior Church teachers would call their students to 
ask how they were doing and send birthday gifts 
and prizes to their homes. They even got parents to 
participate by involving them in class activities like 
craft-making, cooking, gardening, or playing water 

games with their children!

While it will be awhile before the 
Children’s Ministry will return to 

face-to-face interaction, we will do 
whatever it takes to have our students 
learn and understand the importance 

of God’s Word in their lives.

Special thanks to all of our Junior Church 
teachers! You are a blessing to GCCP and we so 
appreciate each and everyone of you! 
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And whatever you do, do it heartily, as to the Lord and not to men, 
knowing that from the Lord you will receive the reward of the 

inheritance;  for you serve the Lord Christ. (Colossians 3:23-24)
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